
Dear comrades and friends, 								      

I have had the great privilege to represent CUPE Saskatchewan as President for the past four years and 
for over twenty years as the Secretary-Treasurer. Your support throughout has been humbling.

Effective soon, I will be taking on another role representing workers and leaving CUPE Saskatch-
ewan. 

The Saskatchewan Federation of Labour submitted my name to serve as the worker representative 
board member of the Workers’ Compensation Board (WCB). The board position is a provincial govern-
ment appointment by Order in Council that has just been approved on February 28 with public noti-
fication on March 4. The WCB is an independent board that is legislated to administer Saskatchewan’s 
no-fault workplace insurance system under The Workers’ Compensation Act.

My new role as a full-time WCB board member will be effective soon. 

Based on this honour to represent labour on the WCB, I am advising that I will not be offering my 
name for re-election as CUPE Saskatchewan President at the upcoming Annual Convention on 
March 13 – 15, 2024.

I look forward to seeing many of you at the convention to say goodbye. I will not be far away working 
with CUPE and all affiliates in my new role.

In solidarity,

JUDY HENLEY (she/her)
President, CUPE Saskatchewan 

I acknowledge that I live and work on Treaty 4 territory, the traditional lands of the Cree, Dakota, Nakota, Lakota, 
Saulteaux and on the homeland of the Métis Nation.
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